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Minutes of a meeting of the Planning Committee held on Wednesday, 17th August 2022 in the Ray Shill 

Room at Northway Community Hub, Northway, commencing at 7.00 p.m. 

 

 

Present: Cllr P Godwin (Chairman) Cllr G Shelton (Vice-Chairman) 

 Cllr M Barnes Cllr C Blackmore 

 Cllr P Mackenzie Cllr J Roberts  

 Cllr S Terry  

  

 

In Attendance: Mrs L Stewart, Clerk’s Assistant 

  Mrs C Woodward, Clerk of the Council 

  

 

P/45/22 Apologies for Absence 

 

Apologies were received from Cllrs Ward and Beadle.  No further apologies for absence 

were received. 

 

 

P/46/22 Declarations of Interest 

 

No declarations of interest, as required by the Code of Conduct adopted by the Parish 

Council on 11th July 2012 (Min Ref C/159/12), including paragraph 12(2), were made.   

 

 

P/47/22 Minutes of the Previous Minutes 

 

Cllr Terry PROPOSED that the Minutes from the meeting that took place on 20th July 

2022 should be approved as a true and accurate record.  Cllr Shelton SECONDED. 

 

FOR:   UNANIMOUS 

 

 

P/48/22 Matters arising from Previous Minutes 

  

 There were no matters arising. 

 

 

P/49/22  Planning Applications 

 

i. Domestic Planning Applications 

 

 New Planning Applications 

 

 22/00761/FUL – 67 Hawthorn Way, Northway 

 

Single storey side extension, removal of front door and replace with rendered 

panel 

 

Members reviewed this application and talked about parking, they also noted proximity  
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P/49/22  Planning Applications (Continued) 

 

to the footpath.  Following further discussion, Cllr Shelton PROPOSED no objections  

provided the materials were in keeping with existing and a suitable method was used to 

dispose of surface water run-off.    Cllr Terry SECONDED. 

 

FOR:   UNANIMOUS 

 

Cllr Blackmore mentioned that the occupier of the property had knocked a hole in the 

wall and installed a gate from the parking area at the side of the house and was unsure 

whether this also required planning permission.  Members asked that the Clerk query 

this with Tewkesbury Borough Council. 

 

    Amended Planning Applications (Original details are in Italics) 

 

None received. 

 

Decision Notices 

    

   None received. 

 

ii. Industrial Planning Applications 

 

   New Planning Applications 

 

None received. 

   

   Amended Planning Applications (Original details are in Italics) 

 

   None received. 

    

   Decision Notices 

 

   None received. 

  

 

P/50/22  Correspondence received after 11th August 2022 

 

  The Clerk said that County Cllr Vernon Smith had been in touch and mentioned that the 

consultation for the new road (to alleviate A46) was being made public at the end of 

September which would show 3 or 4 road options.  He was holding public meetings giving 

people the chance to look at the proposals and had already booked to have meetings at the 

Boys Brigade, Wheatpieces, Ashchurch Rural and wondered whether Northway would like an 

event to take place at the Hub.  Members agreed that this would be good for the Council 

and members of the Public.   

 

 

  As there was no further business the meeting concluded at 7.10 p.m. 


